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Gifford Horticultural Society                   EST. 1848 

Reg. Scottish Charity No. SC006996

Autumn 2017 Programme of events and Newsletter

Talks & AGM     The following meetings are at 7.30pm in Gifford Village Hall
Wednesday 11 October: 

Andrew Simmons, Head Gardener at Floors Castle will give a talk on Floors Castle which has been recently extended. The estate features a lovely formal garden as well as a beautiful woodland garden with its mix of mature hardwood trees, open glades and woodland shrubs. A GHS outing may be arranged there for next year.

Wednesday 8 November:
Our AGM to include a talk from Elspeth McIntosh, Senior Horticulturist, Royal Botanic Gardens.  Elspeth has worked for nearly 30 years in the Alpine Department. She will inform us about her work with these plants as well as about the history of the Botanics, the buildings and the surrounding area. 

Wednesday 10 January (14.30):
Sally Heron ‘Walks with the Caley’. Sally is Vice President of the Royal Caledonian Horticultural Society - Scotland’s national horticultural and gardening society -  and she has been awarded an MBE for her role as a volunteer guide at the Botanics in Edinburgh. We look forward to hearing of the outings she has organised for this Society.
Wednesday 14 February 2018:
Stuart MacPherson,  Biodiversity Officer, East Lothian Council. This talk will elaborate on winter grazing projects on specific sites in East Lothian and their effect on flora and fauna regeneration and shows the changes which have taken place over recent years. 

Wednesday 14 March 2018: 

Gardeners Question Time.  We are delighted that George Anderson has agreed to host this exciting event. The Panel answering questions will be Beryl McNaughton, Stan da Prato and Jim Williams. Tickets will be purchased in advance at a charge of £5 per head and catering will be supplied.

Each talk is followed by refreshments and a raffle.

Attendees are encouraged to donate raffle prizes in aid of our fundraising. 
Other dates for your 2018 diaries:
Plant Sale: Saturday 19 May 2018

Gifford Flower Show: Saturday and Sunday 18 & 19 August 2018
Scottish Open Gardens: Gifford’s Open Gardens Day -  Sunday 8 July 2018

Horticultural Inter Society Quiz: Tuesday 24 April 2018   Penicuik are hosting this year’s event in the Ladywood Leisure Centre Hall. 

Gardening Scotland at Ingliston 2018:  Friday - Sunday, 1 - 3 June 2018 

Gifford Inter Club General Knowledge Quiz:   Friday 27 October 2018 

This year’s Quiz will take place in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. The entry fee is £20 per team, and the organiser Joe Clark is hoping that as many clubs/organisations as possible will be represented. Please get in touch if you would like to take part in a GHS team.

Summer outings 2018:
One or two outings will be arranged for next summer and further information will be available in our next Newsletters. Suggestions are always welcome.
Bulk Buy Scheme:   

The following items are still available if you call Sandy Buchan on 01620 811058 and can be collected from Logan Weddell’s farm at Duncanlaw on the outskirts of Gifford. 
Multipurpose compost (60 litres) @ £4.80 and Decorative Bark (75 litres) at £4.90.

Plant Sales: The annual plant sales both in May and at the Flower Show once again proved extremely popular and raised valuable funds for GHS. Whilst a broad range of annuals are bought in, the Society benefits greatly from donated shrubs, herbaceous, houseplants and vegetable plants. So, as you put your garden to sleep this Winter please consider again potting up some plants for donation at our next Plant Sale on Saturday 19 May 2018. 

Flower Show: 

Sarah Curtis and the Committee would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who contributed to the enormous success of this year’s Show, especially to all those of you who placed entries this year. Particular thanks go to our Guest Judges, Stewards, to Ian Currier and Bobby Gordon for their invaluable assistance with all electrical and PA systems, to Doug and Bev Morrison for connecting us to their electricity supply, to Ian Blundell for his help with transporting everything and the use of his trailer. The teas in the Village Hall were a tremendous success and thanks to all the helpers there. Also thanks to Mary Wallace and Elizabeth Cooper for keeping us all supplied with refreshments in the marquee.
Next year will be the 170th Anniversary of Gifford Horticultural Society and we hope that we can mark this event by holding an even more exciting Flower Show! Suggestions and ideas for this and as to how increase entries are always much appreciated.
Flower Show Handicraft Section 2018  
Listed below is the new list of entries for next year’s schedule. This give you time to think ahead so that you can spend the longer evenings of winter creating something splendid to enter. 

Class 428  Photograph - East Lothian Seascape, not exceeding 180x130 mm, not mounted
Class 429  Photograph - A Tree in Winter, not exceeding 180x130 mm, not mounted
Class 430  Photograph - Down on the Farm, not exceeding 180x130 mm, not mounted 

Class 431 Photograph - Amusing Photograph with Caption not exceeding 180x130 mm, not mounted
Class 432 Photograph - A Black and White Portrait, not exceeding 180x130 mm, not mounted
Class 433  A Machine sewn item including Patchwork

Class 434  An Article made of Metal and/or Wood
Class 435  A Christmas decoration

Class 436  A Hand Knitted or Crocheted Scarf

Class 437  An item made from Paper
Class 438  A Handmade piece of Jewellery
Class 439  A handmade Toy

Class 440  Knitted or Crocheted Child’s Hat and Scarf for Blythswood Christmas Shoeboxes
Class 441  A Drawing - any medium

Class 442  A Painting - any medium
Class 443  Any handmade useful or decorative article other than above
Membership subscriptions 2017/18: Annual subscriptions will be due after the AGM. A renewal form will appear in the Winter Newsletter.      

Training Courses and Workshops 2018
Plans for next year include courses on Willow Weaving, Photography, Pruning and Propagation, and Identification of Trees and Shrubs. 
Jeanie Cole
Secretary, GHS

27 Sept. 2017
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